STUDENT FEE ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING

2121 Murphy Hall

Thursday, November 29, 2012
Attendees Present:











Graduates:
Meg Babakhanian (Chair), Alison Winje, Randy Mai, MaryTheresa Pendergast
Undergraduates: 
Darren Ramalho, Jas Kirt, John Joanino, Mallory Valenzuela
Administration:
Kathleen Copenhaver, Associate Registrar
Nancy Greenstein, Director of Police Community Services

Christine Wilson, Director of the Graduate Student Resource Center

Faculty: 

Kym Faull, Semel Institute professor
Ex-Officio: 

Sonia Luna, Academic Planning and Budget

SFAC Advisor: 
Marilyn Alkin, Special Assistant – Student Affairs

Attendees Absent:

Ex-Officio: 

Rebecca Lee Garcia, Academic Planning and Budget
Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order at 4:05 p.m.

Handouts:
· Draft minutes from November 15th.

· 10-year Career Center trend report

· Unit review questions
Approval of Agenda:

· A motion was made by Darren Ramalho and seconded by MaryTheresa Pendergast to approve the agenda. This vote was unanimous.

Review of Minutes:

· A motion was made by MaryTheresa Pendergast and seconded by Darren Ramalho to approve the 11/15/2012 minutes as amended. This vote was unanimous.
*** The Committee Entered an Executive Session ***
*** The Committee Exited the Executive Session ***
Compensation Policy:

· John Joanino let the committee know that he would have the letter to the full committee by next week. He asked if there was a process for reviewing existing compensation for the student committees that the SFAC funds. Last year a protocol had been developed for student committees to evaluate their compensation, and cut if they needed to or increase it if they felt their committee’s workload had increased. He went on to say that last year the SFAC had discussed how new committees that request compensation would have their base compensation set relative to existing committees. He believes that if SFAC is funding compensation for committee members, then they should have some kind of oversight over that as well.
· Marilyn Alkin said that the process for compensating new committees’ members would also have to include a recommendation to the Chancellor that funding for compensation be increased permanently.
Announcements:

· The meeting time for next quarter will be Monday mornings, 10AM-12PM
· Randy Mai attended the SHAC (Student Health Advisory Committee) meeting the previous week. SHAC is planning to have smoke-free trained student counselors, modeled after FITTED, to assist students once the campus goes smoke-free in April. They are also planning on having free nicotine patches available for students in the pharmacy. They are planning to seek funding through the Healthy Campus Initiative. 

· SHAC is also planning on revamping the student store with healthier food options, and the Ashe Center has made a commitment to becoming more transgender friendly.  
· Chairperson Meg Babakhanian participated in a Council on Student Fees conference call and will forward information on the student technology fee to the committee. 
Subcommittee Updates:

Unit Review Questions:
· Mallory Valenzuela and Randy Mai presented the revised unit review questionnaire. 
· Christine Wilson asked about question 8 (describe how you evaluate); clarifying whether it is inquiring about evaluation methods or evaluation results. She said she would come up with a suggestion for alternate wording and send it to the subcommittee.
· Mallory Valenzuela asked the committee for input on question 6B (unfunded objectives and plans to seek additional funding). Christine Wilson suggested that the unfunded objectives have to directly reflect an unmet need to get a good score on this question. 
· John Joanino asked about question 7 (conforming to UCOP guidelines). He wondered how there could be partial credit, when a unit either conforms or does not conform. Christine Wilson said that it was a tricky question, because if you look at the guidelines, they say that student fee funds should not be used to primarily fund a number of things, one of them being student orientations. One of the things that SFAC has funded the Graduate Student Resource Center for is graduate student orientation, though this is because graduate orientations entail very different things than ones for undergraduates.
· Kathleen Copenhaver asked if there was some kind of checklist for things that can and cannot be funded according to UCOP guidelines. Christine Wilson said that the UCOP policy was sent out with the unit review questionnaire. 
· Mallory Valenzuela suggested that question 7 should be changed to a yes/no format, where either 2 or 0 points are assigned. The committee agreed. 
· The committee as a whole discussed units and programs that had been de-funded or refused funding based on UCOP guidelines in the past.
· Chairperson Meg Babakhanian, on question 10, asked how this question will be applied for units that are unable to survey their student customers. Christine Wilson suggested that the units be graded on a scale to the extent that they are maximizing their opportunities to invite feedback from students.
· Mallory Valenzuela asked the committee for their input on question 8 (how units evaluate their usage and effectiveness). Christine Wilson clarified for the committee the difference between the questions, specifically measuring effectiveness and soliciting student input, by explaining that soliciting student input often comes before a program is implemented, and assessing effectiveness of a program happens after. 
Adjournment:

· Motion was made by Christine Wilson and seconded by Darren Ramalho to adjourn the meeting.  This vote was unanimous. 

Meeting was adjourned at 5:55pm. 
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